

Perryville Police Department

2 Perryville Town Center Drive • P.O. Box 511 • Perryville, MD 21903

Robert S. Nitz Chief of Police

Tel: 410-642-3725 • Fax: 410-642-3724

Matthew Roath Mayor

February 23, 2022

Deborah Levi Maryland Office of the Public Defender, Director of Special Litigation 201 St. Paul St. Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Dear Deborah Levi,

Recently, our agency received a Maryland Public Information Act (MPIA) request from your office requesting information pertaining to every sworn officer and civilian member of the department. That information was as follows;

- 1. First and Last name
- 2. Unique sequence number
- 3. Current Badge number
- 4. Any previously recorded badge number that was used before the current one
- 5. Race
- 6. Gender
- 7. Hire Date
- 8. Current Salary
- 9. Overtime paid in the last fiscal year.

With respect to badge numbers, we do not have badge numbers. We have ID numbers, and it will be listed on the current roster that is attached. We do not have any documents/spreadsheets that captures race/gender and per the MPIA law, are under no obligation to create one for this request. I have attached a current roster, current salary and overtime paid for fiscal years 2020 and 2021 which was extracted from our HR/payroll department.

Should you have any further requests please direct them to me, Chief Robert Nitz as your last request was directed at the former Chief of Police.

Professionally,

Robert S. Nitz, Chief of Police

cc: file/rsn/Human Resources